Hart County Library

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
December 9, 2008

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairperson at 11:00am.

PRESENT:  Nancy Clark, Mary Carter, Kaye Chafin, Ann Roedler, Meridy Wright; Library Director, Richard Sanders; Carol Fenn from Friends of the Library; and Antonia Robinson, representing The Hartwell Sun.

MINUTES:  The minutes from the November 11th meeting were read and approved as read.       

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Meridy Wright passed out copies of her report.  Total of current assets on hand was $380.94.  The library did receive funds from the county but was charged ‘insufficient funds’ fees from the bank totaling $175.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

   •  90 new patrons in November 

   •  Richard is mentoring a student for 45 minutes each week. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

    •  Discussed budget issues.  Motion was made approved to transfer $6,000 for payroll obligations. 

    •  Library access key has not been returned yet; will continue to request key be returned from the AARP Director. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

    •  Heartfelt ‘thank you’ expressed to Friends of the Library for the refurbishing of the Ladies Room in the Library; it looks wonderful. 

    •  Richard is working on the ICMA grant that is due by January 9th. 

FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:

    •  Friends of the Library refurbished the Ladies Room on the main level of the library (they painted the walls, changed the toilet seat and hung mirror and pictures). 

    •  Carol Fenn gave report of the donations and contributions made to the library. 

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Ann Roedler

Secretary         
